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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber on Tuesday 21st January 2014.    
     Present




Rev Law                          Chairman




Mr B. Lamb         
        Chairman of Council

                                Mr. M. Benson



Mrs. H. Boot-Handford



Mr. R. Leithall



Mr. R. Piper   



Mr. A. Sadleir
1304. Declaration of Interest.
Rev. N. Law declared an interest in items 7 on the agenda Youth 2 Youth Hut and item 8 Beregen and the external play space for the Cabin Playgroup.

1305. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1a. 
Mr. Benson has obtained the results of the Public Consultation on the Mobile Library Service.

1b
 Mr. Benson has received an email from BT. informing him of the upgrading of the
 

broadband services in the village from 6pm on 24th January
    
Mr. Benson contact John Sheldon IT officer at West Devon, who informed Mr. Benson that 

our exchange is the only one to be upgraded in West Devon.
1306. Minutes of the meeting held on the 10th December and taken as read, matters arising.
Matters arising.

Minute 1270 (1239) Application for funding works on the Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers War Memorials. The Clerk explained that there are three tranches of funding. The first is January followed by two more in February and March. There are quite a few hoops to jump through; we have to contact the Conservation Officer and arrange a visit to inspect both memorials, then we can go ahead and get estimates for the work, this is on-going work.
Minute 1270 (1244) Rev. Law asked the Clerk if she had received the drawings for the new door system on the front of the stage in the Parish Hall. The Clerk stated she had not received any information. Rev. Law to speak with Mrs. Pike.
1307.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk presented the accounts for January in the sum of £3,395.66.

Mr. Benson questioned the Skip empty; discussions took place on the disposal of the shillet from the graves. Is there a better more economical way of disposing of this waste, refer to Open Spaces.
 Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Mr. Benson.
1308. To approve the Precept for 2014/15 in the sum of £62,639
Mr. Lamb explained that the figures set by F. & G.P. have been checked by himself, Mrs. Boot-Handford the Chairman of F. & G.P. and The Clerk.
Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed that this Council sets a precept of £62,639 for 2014/15, seconded by Mr. Benson.
Mr. Lamb is to place an item in the Bere Link explaining the Precept.
1309. Removal/Disposal of Youth 2 Youth Hut.
Mr. Benson proposed that as the Vice Chairman was absent the Chairman of Council take over the Chair to deal with the next two items on the agenda, seconded by Mrs. Boot-Handford.
The Rev. Law then explained that Youth 2 Youth would ask that the Council hand over the site to Youth 2 Youth on the 4th of February.

In the builders’ opinion the hut would not be transportable. The builder would demolish the building and the cost would be borne by Youth 2 Youth, they have sufficient funds to cover this.

The time scale for the build would be a water tight building by the 24th May, however there

will be a lot of work to do inside to finish the building ready for use.
Mr. Lamb proposed that the Youth 2 Youth site be handed over to them with no cost to the 

Council from the 4th February 2014, seconded by Mr. Leithall.
1310. Discussions on Outside covered play area for The Cabin Playgroup.
Mrs. Boot-Handford and Rev. Law explained that the Cabin Playgroup Ofsted report has come back as satisfactory. Ofsted will be looking for a need to provide a means for the children to choose to go outside in a covered area i.e. what is termed as free flow.

Without this the playgroup status could slip to `Room for improvement` they will not be a suitable playgroup and Ofsted will withdraw funding, as 95% of playgroup’s income comes through funded places.
The sub-committee looked at different ideas to make a covered area at the back of the building. Beregen and Cabin would like to see a sloping flat roof from the building to the fence, and in order to deter people getting on the roof they would have to raise the height of the fence and to minimise wind rushing through board the gaps.

After discussion the Rev. Law asked committee does the concept of a covered area to enhance playgroup’s facilities seem satisfactory with council.
Mr. Lamb asked that the sub-committee come to the next meeting with some visual ideas for the area to progress this matter.
1311. Draft letter for discussion by Mr. Benson on Electoral Review.
Mr. Benson presented the draft letter which is bound with and forms part of these minutes.

After discussions it was agreed to accept the draft and ask the Clerk to send these comments to the Boundary Commission.

1312. Public Transport Consultation By Devon County Council
Mr. Lamb asked for views on the questioner to formulate a reply on the following, proposed 

savings of £762,000 to the Devon County Council transport budget.
· Proposal 1 stopping the use of Bus Passes:

a. On tourist services at bank holidays and weekends, including those in Dartmoor N.P.

It was felt this service should be for locals only and not visitors.
b. On park and ride scheme to Exeter Hospital.
Do not feel we are adequately 
informed on this.

c. On charter bus services for community groups
No

d. On services to Exeter Rugby Ground


No

e. On services mainly used by school children

School children should be 
able to use the bus

· Proposal 2

Not allowing use of Bus Pass before 9.30am where there is a service before 11.30am (does not affect this Parish).

· Proposal 3

Charge for lost bus passes rises from £8 to £10
No problem
· Proposal 4

Post 16 Bus Passes

This is not a statutory requirement

Students have to contribute £500 a year, except North Devon where they only pay £396 because competition makes services cheaper.

DCC want these students to pay £500 (This can give a saving of more than £500 to 

a most vulnerable group.




No this should not happen.
1313. Correspondence.
(1) Community Council of Devon.

“As a former member of either the Community Council of Devon, Devon Association
of Community Buildings or Devon Playing Fields Association. I am writing to let you 

know about our `new look` membership scheme.
                Earlier this year, DACB and DPFA merged into the Community Council of Devon. By 

Integrating the three organisations we have been able to achieve greater value for 

the membership for all the constituent interests”.
Full membership of the group is £50 Associate Member is £24. No interest shown 

refer to Open Spaces for their input.
(2) West Devon Borough Council

This is regards Fosca tipping bottles in the bottle bank at Pilgrim Drive early every 

Monday morning.
From Jane Savage “I spoke to the contractor today and they have confirmed that 

the registration belongs to one of their vehicles. The reason for using the bottle bank 

– which is one of ours- is that it saves a considerable amount of time and resources 

on tipping off.
The contractor will review to see if the timing can be altered or another bank can be 

used.

Unfortunately, I’m guessing that the resident may be affected at any time of the day 

but we’ll see what we can do on a practical basis.

(3) John Doswell Devon County Highways.
In reply to the Clerk’s letter regarding gritting. “Yes we did, 18.00hr’s Monday evening and again at 03.00hr’s Tuesday morning, but just because we have gritted this does not guarantee that there won’t be ice about. It’s up to the drivers to drive to the conditions that prevail”.
(4) West Devon Borough Council.

Parish / Member training workshop, Friday 28th February at 10.00am till 1.00pm. The 

Clerk has enquired how many are allowed to attend from one Council and the 

answer was 2 or 3 rep’s would be acceptable but much will depend on overall take 

up. I suggest you get in touch nearer the day to see if others can attend.

(5) Devon Association of Local Councils

NALC has been requested by the Lord Chamberlain’s office to inform member 

councils that Her Majesty will be hosting garden parties at Buckingham Palace on:
· Wednesday 21st May 

· Tuesday 3rd June

· Tuesday 10th June-the date that applies to local councils.

The committee nominated Mrs. Chapman as the longest serving Councillor.
(6) Cllr Robin Musgrave.

With regards to the pontoon on the river. “This email has gone to the Environment 

Agency, with copies to WDBC Environmental Health and the Planning Department. I 

can confirm that the West Devon Planners are investigating the situation with a view 

to enforcement action should this be required”.
(7) CPRE Diana Moyse

Best Kept Village Competition 2014. The Best Kept Village Competition aims to 

promote, encourage and showcase village communities. We seek Villages which are 

doing their best with what they have.
(8) West Devon Borough Council

The Annual West Devon Mayoral Awards. It was agreed to nominate Jane and Andy       

Morton the two canoeists who circumnavigated the coast of England Ireland & 

Scotland.

(9) West Devon Borough Council

Publication of a notice regarding street naming and numbering.

Please see below a copy of a notice which will be published in the Tavistock and 
Okehampton Times in relation to the Councils Street Naming and Numbering 
responsibilities, specifically the numbering of properties.
Mr. Benson to investigate.

(10) Information only

Devon County Council Community Council of Devon News Roundup-December.
Devon’s Senior Voice Everyone’s Tomorrow.

There being no further business, the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.14pm

Signed this 28th day of January 2014
Chairman……………………………..

